





NEW MILFORD PUBLIC SCHOOLS

Facilities Subcommittee Report

February 13, 2024

Items for Information and Discussion

A. NMHS Updates

1. NMHS Woodshop HVAC

Hawley Construction has removed the old dust collector. Final design drawings and a change
order were approved for a system that includes backdraft deflagration protection. No time
frame has been given for this unit's arrival but we anticipate late spring.

2. Roof Project

A solution for addressing the missing fasteners and clips is still being developed.

3. Belfor Restorations

Belfor Restoration are still completing punch list items as of this writing.

4. Gym Floor

Dalene Flooring is under contract to perform the full refinishing of the High School gym floor
this summer. A preliminary meeting was held with myself, Dalene, and Athletic Director Keith
Lipinski to begin the layout process.



B. Central Offices

A Programming Study conducted by Silver Petrucelli & Associates for the development of a
future stand alone Central office building. There has been discussion about the possibility of
erecting the offices on the site of the old tennis courts at Sarah Noble. The next step would
be to pursue the services of an A & E firm to conduct a feasibility study including site
analysis.

C. Sarah Noble Oil Tank

A memo addressing the Sarah Noble oil tank has been included in this packet.

D. Training

The Facilities Department grounds and maintenance crews recently completed OSHA 10

training in a two day course which took place at Central Offices. This is the first in a series
of classroom and practical field training which will occur this year.
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MEMO: Sarah Noble UST

To:Board of Education

From: Matt Cunningham, Director of Facilities
Re: Sarah Noble Oil Tank

Date: 2/13/24

Sarah Noble Oil Tank

The underground storage tank (UST) at Sarah Noble is beyond its life expectancy. While it no
longer serves to fuel the school heating system, it still contains heating oil and must, by code,
be removed or properly abandoned in place. Recently CT DEEP citied the New Milford Board
of Education with a notice of violation (NOV), for a tank beyond life expectancy. This NOV’s
required action is to permanently close the UST. To address this matter NMPS Facilities
contracted with Weston & Sampson to send a compliance statement to DEEP on the schools’
behalf and to develop a proposed schedule of compliance.

The plan for addressing the Sarah Noble UST has gone through many iterations and when
last looked at was under the purview of the Municipal Building Committee, since at that time it
was being considered for removal and replacement. It was tabled some time ago as that plan
developed into one of permanent closure. In recent correspondence between the Town and
School District, it has been decided to maintain the current course of working with Weston &
Sampson to handle a path of permanent closure. The Town still has monies encumbered to
finance this project. Thank you.
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